

New York State Correctional Officers & Police Benevolent Association, Inc.

102 Hackett Blvd., Albany, NY 12209 (518) 427-1551 www.nyscopba.org nyscopba@nyscopba.org



President
Michael B. Powers

Executive Vice President Tammy Sawchuk

Recording Secretary Mike Dildine

Treasurer

Daye Viddiyo

Vice President, Northern Region Chris Hansen

Vice President, Mid-Hudson Region Michael Mazzella

Vice President, Law Enforcement John Harmon, Jr.

Vice President, Central Region Paul Lashway

Vice President, Western Region Joe Miano

Vice President, Southern Region Clarence M. Fisher, Jr. May 3, 2017

Director, Division of Correctional Industries 550 Broadway Albany, NY 12204

Dear Director:

I write to express a great concern regarding NYS Correctional Officer uniforms for women. I have been made aware of the fact that uniform shirts made in women's sizes are not being supplied to female officers and have not been for over two years.

Upon my knowledge of this deficiency, I contacted the Quartermaster in Albany, NY. During our conversation, it was verified to me that the above statement is accurate. I demand to know why female employees have not been provided with appropriate uniforms for over two years. Additionally, I demand to know when proper uniforms will be provided.

It is unacceptable that female employees have been forced to wear men's uniform shirts and I expect this to be remedied immediately. Women represent over one-third of the security services staff and should expect to be provided a proper fitting uniform.

I anticipate you reply and I thank you in advance for your immediate attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Tammy Sawchuk

Executive Vice President

Cc: Anthony Annucci, Acting Commissioner NYS DOCCS
Joseph Bellnier, Deputy Commissioner NYS DOCCS
Philip Battiste, Director of Security Staffing